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Friday 17th June 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Welcome back to the second half of the summer term. It doesn’t seem possible that we are 
already two weeks in and quickly nearing the end of the academic year. As always, the school 
diary is jam-packed with exciting days and events and you can keep abreast of these by viewing 
our year group curriculum guides and website calendar.  
 
The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee  
Last term ended with our jubilee garden party in recognition of Her Majesty The Queen 
becoming the first British Monarch to celebrate 70 years of service. It was one of the first whole 
school events since the pandemic and children and staff were treated to some incredible home 
made crowns, fabulous singing, dancing and musical performances. And the weather couldn't 
have been better!  
 
The whole school were invited to wear red, white and blue (which raised £155.85 for FOSS – 
thank you!) and the School Pupil Council were presented with commemorative souvenir coins 
by Rustington Parish Council. Children then spent the day learning all about Queen Elizabeth II 
before coming together in the afternoon.  
 
We also wanted to thank and recognise the wider community, many of whom are 
volunteers, who have supported the school over the years by inviting them as VIP guests at the 
event. Year 5 representatives served tea and cake whilst the guests and the rest of the school 
celebrated.   
 
Summerlea Dance Squad had an opportunity to perform their 'Footloose' and 'Encanto' routines. 
The Glee choir performed 'Sing' written by Gary Barlow and pupils who play instruments were 
given an opportunity to showcase their talents. As a school, we are aware that these young 
performers have not been able to play to live audiences for some time; they get so much 
enjoyment from this.  We think the Queen would have really enjoyed each one! 
 
Staffing news 
I am pleased to be able to let you know that our teaching team for next academic year is now 
complete. Earlier this week, we were delighted to have appointed Mrs Karen Richards to the 
post of Class Teacher as of September. Until more recently, Mrs Richards has taught for many 
years in South Africa in a range of different schools and is currently working at Southway 
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Primary School in Bognor Regis. We look forward to welcoming Mrs Richards to our team and 
she will be joining us for transition day on 6th July.   
 
We will be saying goodbye to Miss Funnell (INA and sports coach) and Mrs Goaman (NELI 
Teaching Assistant in EYFS) at the end of term as both of their temporary contracts come to an 
end. Miss Funnell will be going off to university and Mrs Goaman will be looking for a new role 
closer to home. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Miss Funnell and Mrs Goaman for 
all they have contributed to our school and pupils during their time in post and wish them all the 
very best for the future – they will both be missed!  
 
Length of the school day  
There is currently a consultation period for parents about adjusting the timing of the school day. 
Please refer to the letter sent out on Monday 6th June for further detail. If you have any 
comments, questions or concerns about this, please do email governors at 
governors@summerleaschool.co.uk by Friday 8th July 2022. 
 
Annual reports and SATs results  
Teachers are currently busy writing annual reports for all of the children in their class and these 
will be coming home on Thursday 14th July. Statutory assessment results for children in Year 2 
and Year 6 will be included with annual reports. Optional parent consultation meetings are 
scheduled for the last week of term.  
 
No trading cards 
We do not allow children to have trading cards in school. In the past, we have found that trading 
in school can lead to lots of misunderstandings and upset and become a distraction from 
teaching and learning. Please ensure your child keeps their trading cards at home. If children do 
bring them into school they will be confiscated and returned at the end of the day. We have 
previously successfully run a trading card club and will consider this again for the autumn term. 
Thank you for your support.  
 
After School Care Club 
A reminder to all parents who utilise our After School Care Club that it will be closed on the last 
day of term (Thursday 21st July).  
 
Sports Day 
A reminder that sports day is next Friday 24th June. Please see the separate letter from Miss 
Walker with further information about the day, including timings. Fingers crossed for fine 
weather! Should we not be able to go ahead due to it being too wet (or hot!) we will notify 
parents as early as possible on the day itself. We look forward to seeing you.  
 
Sun safety 
Please ensure your child has appropriate sun protection when they come to school including 
sunscreen, sunhats, sunglasses and a water bottle. Your child may also bring a small bottle of 
sunscreen to school – this should be clearly named. Staff will remind children to apply 
sunscreen but are unable to apply it for them.  
 
Library Books 
A plea to all families, past and present, to return any library books and/or school books to us. 
We know that books often get mislaid at home but when you do find them we would appreciate 
them being returned to us so we can maintain our stock levels. 
 
Safeguarding 
METAVERSE 
You may have heard of the MetaVerse and it is important that as parents and carers you are 
aware of what it is.  Children are starting to talk about it and the NSPCC have put together a 
useful guide.  You can view the guide HERE. 
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SKIN GAMBLING 
Do you know what a skin is? Do you know what skin gambling is? They are both related to 
gaming and as such it is an area that is becoming more concerning. You can read more about it 
and find a guide HERE. 
 

REMEMBER 
If you have a concern about a child’s welfare when outside of school, you can report your concern to 
the following: 
Integrated Front door (IFD) 
01403 229900 
 
WSChildrenservices@westsussex.gov.uk 

  
Call 999 for the police if you think that a child is in immediate danger 
  

Childline: 08001111 
 

Introducing our Dedicated Schools Team Family Support Worker 
Do you struggle with morning routines?  Arriving to school on time?  Do you have a child who is 
reluctant to come to school or separate from you in the morning? If it is a 'yes' then you will 
benefit from having a chat with Rebecca who is a Family Support Worker... 
 

Hello, 
 

My name is Rebecca Byatt and I am a Family Support worker in the Dedicated School’s Team 
in Arun, I work closely with my link schools to ensure that children, young people, and families 
receive the support they need and that we work together to be as preventative as possible. 
My interests are arts and I like creating lots of different resources to help support young people 
and families to make positive changes. I have a fox red Labrador called Margo who enjoys long 
walks along the beach.  I am looking forward to meeting you all and working alongside the 
school. 
 

Rebecca will be available on the playground on the mornings of 21st June and 12th July from 
8:30am and looks forward to meeting you.  
 

Aspirations week 
Last week we held our first ever careers fair as part of aspirations week for our Year 6 children. 
Mrs Strong designed a week of activities to help children think about strengths, interests and 
talents as well as their personal, learning and thinking skills. It began with a visit from Worthing 
magistrates and ended with a careers fair. As a school, we put a great deal of emphasis on 
developing life skills such as creative thinking, independent enquiry and team work and we run 
a badge reward system in recognition of these. We believe our children need to understand the 
purpose of their education and so it was really powerful for them to be able to see adults 
working in a range of sectors and roles, providing good role models for future careers. Our gold 
badge winners from across the school were also invited to attend the careers fair, engaging in 
fabulous conversations and questioning about aspirations and employability skills. Among other 
things, children met an author, paramedic, florist, animal behaviourist, learned first aid and 
talked to a cameraman and apprentices from Rolls-Royce. A big thank you to Mrs Strong for 
organising the week and to all of the adults (including some of our parents) who came along to 
showcase their career. It was a really inspiring and motivational week and something we intend 
to build on and continue in the future.  
 

I hope you all have a good weekend and the warm weather continues.  
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher 
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